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Good afternoon families
Welcome to Term 4!
What an amazing first week back we had last week. 
Thank you. Almost every child was here every day! We 
ask that all families make a really big effort to get every 
child here every single day this term as it is our goal to 
have every child read to at least one adult every day as 
we have missed listening to them all so much. Please 
help us by having your child at school every day.

Prep teaching news
As you are aware Lauren White replaced Erin Garside 
in the Prep room (Mummumburra) on a Monday and 
Tuesday last term. Lauren is going to continue this term 
as sadly, Erin Garside will not be returning to St Peter’s. 
We wish Erin all the very best for the future and know 
that Lauren will do an amazing job continuing teaching 
Mummumburra with Olivia.

Hats
Please remember that everyone needs a SCHOOL HAT 
every day this term. Please call the office to purchase 
a new one if you can’t find the old one, or it no longer 
fits. If a child does not have a hat they will be asked to 
play under the COLA.

Important Dates
There are several important dates coming up this term. 
We have a couple of Public Holidays and two School 
Closure Days, we have some big events planned and 
a couple that we are still unsure of - we ask that you 
please keep an eye on the calendar of events in the 
Newsletter and on the Website.

Cancellations
We also have a couple of cancellations due to ongoing 
Covid Restrictions: 
We will no longer be able to provide Swimming lessons 
for the Prep, 1s & 2s as only Outdoor pools are 
currently open and our lessons for the little ones are 
held indoors. Please be aware then, over summer, that 
your child has not had their usual lessons just prior to 
the season and be especially mindful of their ability 
whenever you take them to the water.

The 3/4 and 5/6 Camps will still not go ahead. We 
know that regional Victoria is allowed to have camps, 
but we no longer have any bookings as ours were 
scheduled to go ahead earlier in the year. Both the 3/4s 
and 5/6s will hold special activity days for the students 
later in the term to help fulfil some of the goals of their 
camps - building resilience, developing social skills and 
having fun to name a few.

End of Year Celebrations
We are still unsure what our End of Year Celebrations 
will look like. If the restrictions stayed as they are now, 
we would not be able to have either our Mass or Take-
away dinner back at school. We will let you know as we 
get closer to the end of year what we will be able to do.

Prep Transitions 
Currently we are still planning on having our 4 Transition 
Days for our 2021 Prep students. We are able to do this 
because we have a small number of students and we 
can spread out in our spaces. The dates will be listed 
below. The children come to school for about an hour 
to meet the other children starting next year and to 
get to know the school. These transition times are a 
vital part of helping them settle in and be comfortable 
in our space. Luckily we have many siblings of current 
students starting next year so they will be able to help 
all the new children.

Year 7 Transition
At this stage 2021 Year 7 students are not able to 
have their normal Transition Days at the secondary 
schools. This is due to the large number of students and 
parents involved in entering secondary school. Some 
of the colleges have 300 students starting, so you can 
imagine how difficult it would be to keep socially distant 
in these circumstances. We are currently working with 
the secondary schools to see what/how they can offer 
some transition sessions that look different to normal. 
Again, we will let you know when we have further 
information.

Book Week Celebration
Our Book Week was postponed earlier in the year as 
we were in the middle of remote learning. We have 
rescheduled it for Week 3 - October 19 - 22. (23rd is a 
Public Holiday).
We will have our Dress Up Day on Thursday the 
22nd of October. We ask that you don’t go out and 
spend money on a costume, but that you get creative 
with what you have at home to celebrate a favourite 
book or story or character. 
We will also have the Book Fair - but again it will look 
a little bit different. This time the kids will visit the 
Fair and complete their ‘wish list’ then the purchasing 
is done online at home. The Book Fair will run later in 
the term (last 2 weeks of November). If you have any 
questions, please call the office.

A moment in Prayer
October is the Month of the Rosary. It is a special time 
to pray the Rosary to ask Mary to bless us and pray for 
us to her son, Jesus. We encourage you all to think of 
some special intentions and special people and say the 
Hail Mary with your children and families.

Hail Mary, full of Grace,
The Lord is with you.
Blessed are you among women 
And Blessed is the Fruit of your womb, Jesus.
Holy Mary, Mother of God,
Pray for us sinner now
And at the hour of our death.
Amen.

Stay safe, God bless, Jen & Mick

Good afternoon families, 

 A moment in Prayer...	    
Dear God,
Please bless our St Peter’s community as we start a new 
school year. 
Help us to look out for each other, 
help us to be a good friend, Help us to be kind. Amen 

Have a good week, 

Jen & Mick
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Welcome
Welcome back to St Peter’s for 2022 - and a very special 
welcome to all our new families and staff members. The 
students have settled in very well to their new classes and 
are making all the new staff feel very welcome!
Some students have already completed some amazing work!

Hello Night and Opening Mass
There are several restrictions in place to help keep schools 
open at the moment and because of these we have put the 
Hello Night and Opening Mass back a few weeks. Keep an eye 
out for the new dates in the coming Newsletters.

St Peter’s Car Park
The school Car Park is divided in two - when you drive up 
the entrance you will see a fence along the middle of the 
car park. If you wish to park your car and get out you are 
asked to park on the road side of the car park. If you are just 
dropping or picking up you are asked to go to the school side 
of the car park. ALL people crossing the car park are asked 
to use the crossing in the centre of the car park - where the 
Co-Principals usually stand. This is to help keep everyone 
safe.

Parent Information Booklet
The parent information booklet will be distributed in the 
coming days. You will see a full list of staff roles and different 
programs run across the year. You will also receive a 
medical  form to complete ensuring we have updated medical 
information and contact details. Please return the forms as 
quickly as you can as our systems must be updated prior to 
the census date at the end of February. 

2022 Classroom Teachers:
Prep/1 Mummumburra - Mel Bradley & Olivia Keating
Prep/1 Duan - Cindy Purdon
1/2 Mur Murra - Jo Pangrazio
1/2 Balam Balam - Miggy Podosky & Karli Price
3/4 Yulawil - Jacqui Willis
3/4 Barrangal - Deb Jones
3/4 Wirrap - Jake Wilkinson
5/6 Guwak - Paris Robinson
5/6 Banya - Emma Smith
5/6 Njana Nganity - Nathan Starr

Covid-19 information
It has been a tricky start to the year - but 
having to do rapid tests twice a week is way 
better than having lock down - so let’s just 
all do them and try to keepeachother safe.  
We will let you know when the next lot of tests 
are delivered.  Just a reminder that anyone 
coming to the school must show double 
vaccination status and have no symptoms. 
We encourage all students to be vaccinated.

Wellbeing
St Peter’s has many people and programs in place to help 
with the wellbeing of our community under the banner of 
Pastoral Wellbeing. This is now lead by Miggy Podosky. 
Kristy Dupille still  runs our wellbeing department, under the 
Pastoral Wellbeing banner, and is joined by Sherree and Tyler 
completing many activities with both students and families.  
One very special aspect to our wellbeing program is the 
delivery of food boxes each week. The boxes will be available 
from this Friday. If you would like to be added to the list of 
families to receive a food box - please see Kristy, Sherree or 
Tyler. If you have any other issues that you need help with - 
please contact Kristy or a Co-Principal.

Mental Health in Primary Schools
This year we are also very fortunate to be part of the Mental 
Health in Primary Schools pilot program which also falls under 
the Pastoral Wellbeing banner. We welcome Karli Price as our 
co-ordinator in this program.

Philippines National Cricket Team
We congratulate Miggy Podosky for being selected 
in the Philippines National Cricket Team to 
participate in the World Cup qualifying games in 
Oman over the coming few weeks. Play well Mr P - 
we will all be cheering for you!!



Marong Cup
The Marong Cup is a race meeting held every year 
in February at the Bendigo Race Course. This day 
is supported by volunteers from all the Catholic 
Primary Schools in Bendigo and we are very lucky 
to receive the profits from the day! 
The Marong Cup is on Saturday the 19th of 
February - please see Chris Ring to put your name 
down as a volunteer - this year we are running 
the Volunteer Sign-in station only. The day is a 
fun day for all and there are many kids rides to 
entertain the kids!
Tickets can be purchased from the school office: 
Kids Tickets - $10 if purchased at school, 
$15 if purchased on the day
Adult Tickets - $15 if purchased at school, 
$25 if purchased on the day
Concession Tickets - are available for purchase on 
the day
Please see the flyer attached for details.

TRY THE CHOIR
Mrs Heinrich is inviting year 3-6 students to a try 
the choir session tomorrow (Tues 8th Feb) to see 
if they would like to join. This will be in the music 
room from 2.15 until 
3pm. If they like it, 
they are invited to 
join and this would 
be a  commitment 
for the semester.



Catholic 
IDENTITY

St. Peter’s Primary School 

Mr. Miggy Podosky. - Catholic Identity Coordinator

6th Sunday in Ordinary Time

The Scriptures  Luke 6:17, 20-26

He came down with them and stood on a level place, with a great crowd of his disciples 
and a great multitude of people from all Judea, Jerusalem, and the coast of Tyre and Sidon.
Then he looked up at his disciples and said:
‘Blessed are you who are poor, for yours is the kingdom of God.
‘Blessed are you who are hungry now, for you will be filled.
‘Blessed are you who weep now, for you will laugh.

‘Blessed are you when people hate you, and when they exclude you, revile you, and defame you on 
account of the Son of Man. Rejoice on that day and leap for joy, for surely your reward is great in 
heaven; for that is what their ancestors did to the prophets.
‘But woe to you who are rich, for you have received your consolation.
‘Woe to you who are full now, for you will be hungry.
‘Woe to you who are laughing now, for you will mourn and weep.
‘Woe to you when all speak well of you, for that is what their ancestors did to the false prophets.

The Gospel of the Lord.   Praise to you, Lord Jesus Christ.

Something to Think About

What can I do today to share God’s 
love with those who really need it? Can 

I identify a hunger that someone is 
suffering from, and this may be a hunger 

due to isolation or loneliness? Can I help 
someone who may be suffering from 

spiritual hunger, by using the gifts that 
God has given me?

The Story
Jesus offers us the Beatitudes and shows 

us how to turn negatives (poverty, hunger, 
hatred) into opportunities to show the 
special love that God has for those who 

suffer and feel left behind. This message of 
love is for all people, and is a call for action 
to help others. But we need to understand 

that there are many different kinds of 
poverty, hunger and hatred.



A big hello to our new families and to our returning families - it's so 
lovely to have the sound and smiles of the children back filling our 
corridors. 
For each student, a new school year, whether it's prep or grade 6 
or any year in between, this can bring a level of nerves, anxiety, 
excitement - a range of emotions as they navigate a new environment 
and a new teacher and new classmates. Please don't hesitate to speak 
to your classroom teacher or contact the wellbeing team on 5443 
9319 or email wellbeing@spbendigo.catholic.edu.au if you have any 
concerns or worries or questions - we are always happy to help. 

Our food boxes from One Box start this Friday 11th February - we 
are so lucky to have this program and be able to provide some of our 
school community with fresh bread, milk and fruit and vegetables. If this 
is something that you believe would be of assistance to your family and 
you don't already receive it please let us know. 
We are also lucky again to have the support of a Fresh Fruit delivery 
from the McKearn foundation on a weekly basis which is fantastic! 

Here's to a great start to the year - take care everyone and stay safe!

A big warm welcome from 
your Wellbeing Team!!

We hope that you all enjoyed 
a lovely Summer break. 

Kristy           Sherree          Tyler

BENEFITING IN EXCESS OF 11,000 CHILDREN

Every day your child can enjoy a 
delicious free healthy breakfast from 

8:30 in the Djak Tjarra (Enviro).  
We have a range of cereals, toast, 

fruit, juice and yoghurt. Yummo!!








